CB Board meeting  11/2/2001 Bloomington

Attending R.Jones C.Meyer, E.Smith, A.Klein, A.Dzierba, A. Szczepaniak.,  L.Dennis, G.Lolos, J. Kellie.

Meeting notes will get sent to CB members, Alex, Curtis and Elton. George sends a purified version to collaboration.

So far,  400K have been spent, so we roll over 200K into 2002. The 400K include the money earmarked for Regina and the power supply.

Magnet move will be 317K (estimate from P. Brindza).   Manpower costs for travel, contract labor 60K. Total 377K.  Subtract 50K for reassembly (will come out of next budget year) and shorter shipping distance, 25K. So now next year we will have 800K for R&D:

This is an outline of the revised budget, as discussed in the CB:
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Adelaide asked the Hall D collaboration to provide support for an additional Hall D Post Doc, hardware support for their computer system and travel. The CB felt that travel and hardware support would not be possible. In addition we felt that spending money for a theory group out of hardware R&D money would be very difficult to defend. However it is clear that theory support for the Hall D project is crucial in all phases of the project. Alex, George and Adam will write to TJNAF management asking them for support of a half Post Doc for the Adelaide Theory group to help with the physics case. Especially, the case should be made to the theory group, that an additional Post Doc doing lattice calculations would send a strong signal, that TJNAF takes the hall D very seriously.

S. Chattopadhyay asked to join the collaboration. The CB considers this to be good politically and and hopefully financially (ak’s addition). 

We had a long discussion of how to present and defend the budget if questions arise. We want to make sure that misunderstandings will not happen in the future again.

CB agrees on having Alex present the broad picture of our budget to Larry Cardman for the  R&D budget every year. Elton will handle all the detailed questions and MOU’s. If there is a problem, Elton will get back to the CB and the issues will be discussed within the CB. If the CB determines it is a  problem which concerns the whole Collaboration the CB (probably George) will notify the whole collaboration. 

It was reiterated again, that the R&D money should not be used to fund manpower. The exceptions are Regina and Glasgow, where the funding of post docs from the US, will send a clear message to their funding agencies, about the seriousness of the effort. The CB understands that this funding is a multi year commitment and that the collaboration will make every effort to continue this funding.

Concerning the MOU’s between the institutions and Hall D we came up with the following decision:

All institutions should fill out a MOU with the collaboration 3 month after CD0 has been officially announced. This should state the level of manpower commitment and the responsibility of the institution..

Alex points out that there has to be a redirection on manpower at the lab. There are only a small number of staff physicists for TJNAF involved in Hall D. 
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